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KIWANIS MEETING OF April 4th, 2018 
 

We had nine members and one quest attend Monday's meeting. Members 
were Anne, Joe, Vince, Ben, Bob F, Bob R, Dal, 
 
Rick and Dennis. Lunch consisted of salad, Mac & Cheese, Corn beef 
sliders, and an Apple- Blueberry cake. We sang two 
songs: Take me out to the ball game plus Happy Birthday to Emmett who 
was not in attendance. Only one happy dollar 
from Joe who was in San Antiono Saturday to see a Michigan victory 
putting them in the finals Monday night. 
 
Sunday is our annual Pancake and Porkie  fund raiser from 8:00 to 11:30. 
Key club members from Southwest and Preble will be 
there to help out. Please distribute your tickets and if you can, show up at 
ST Brendan's and help. 
 
Our speaker this week was Mack Wilkerson an Environmental Scientist 
with NRB which is located in Howard. They primarily do soil and ground 
water testing and monitoring in northern Wisconsin. Mack was here to talk 
about his groups summer music festival in Door County July 26 thru 28 
called the Burning Cow. This is the third year of the festival. The event has 
grown 50% in attendance each year. They are looking to building a 
relationship with Kiwanis clubs in the area to help promote the event and 
possibly use it as a fund raising event in future years. 
 
By: Bob Rowan 

 


